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                     8th September 2010
Dear Parents,

On behalf of all Staff I would like to extend a very warm welcome to parents and children as we start another new and exciting academic year. I trust that you have all had a good summer and I would particularly like to extend a very warm welcome to Mrs Thompson our new Foundation Stage Teacher, and to those parents whose children have started school this term. I hope that you will quickly feel part of our school community and that your involvement with the school will be both enjoyable and successful.

As we start another new academic year, may I take this opportunity to remind Parents that it is extremely important that children arrive in the playground ready for when the whistle is blown at 8.50 a.m.   

The doors of the school are locked when all the children are inside and latecomers should come into school via the front entrance.  

In the event of bad weather can I suggest that you time your arrival for when the whistle is blown.

For Health & Safety reasons, Parents are asked to leave the playground once the whistle is blown and not to escort their children to the classroom.  Staff members are on hand to ensure the safety and welfare of all pupils in school.  Thank you for your co-operation.

STAFFING:  It is with very mixed feelings that I write to inform you that Mrs Moore is to leave us on Friday 1st October as she and her family are relocating to Ireland.  Karen will be very much missed by all in our school community and I’m sure you will all want to join me in wishing her and her family our very best wishes. 

May I take this opportunity to reassure Parents of our commitment to the continuity of learning for our Year 1 pupils. Mrs Elwell will be joined by Mrs Bigger in ‘team-teaching’ Year 1.
SCHOOL UNIFORM:  It is refreshing to see the children return to school in their clean smart uniforms.  Can I urge parents to ensure that all items of clothing and shoes are named.  You will appreciate that 210 children all wearing the same uniform can be a logistical nightmare when trying to relocate lost un-named clothing!  In addition, it would be helpful if children in the Reception class can be taught how to fasten/unfasten buttons and laces.  Thank you for your co-operation. 

P.E. KIT: Can I please ask all parents to ensure that their children have the full PE kit in school, including pumps. In addition, all KS2 pupils will require trainers for outdoor P.E.
EXTRA-CURRICULAR & AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS:  Our programme of extra-curricular clubs will resume in school next week.  These clubs promote excellence and enjoyment and are part of the enriched curriculum we offer.  Timetables outlining the clubs operating both in school and - as part of our Extended Schools provision - throughout the local area, are enclosed for your information.  Please encourage your child to go to at least one club regularly.
Our after school clubs have resumed this week.  May I respectfully ask that payment for these sessions be made promptly and on time to the relevant members of staff.  It is with regret that in fairness to all, pupils who regularly fail to make payment will not be permitted to continue at the club and the place will be allocated to the next child on the waiting list.
Should you encounter difficulties in making payment, please contact Mrs Ayre in the office.

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH – SHARE AND PRAYER BREAKFAST:  The vicar of Holy Trinity Church Idle, Rev. Robin Gamble would like to welcome all parents/carers to a special 'share and prayer breakfast' on Wednesday 15th September. This will be an opportunity for parents to celebrate and pray for the new term ahead and for their children in school. It will start at around 9:00 a.m. with complimentary breakfast (bacon sandwiches; croissants; tea; coffee etc) then, at around 9:15 a.m. a 15 minute prayer time will be held (parents are free to pray or listen as suits them). Pre-school children are welcome and safe toys will be available. Please consider attending this special event even if you do not normally attend church as it promises to be enjoyable and inclusive for all.

REWARDS & BEHAVIOUR:  As a school we pride ourselves on the excellent attitude and behaviour shown by the vast majority of our pupils and continually look for ways to reward those children, whilst challenging those who struggle with our expectations. We are happy to continue our existing rewards & behaviour procedures as follows:

Smiley faces / badges:

· Children will collect smiley faces for good work, attitude & behaviour. When 10 faces are achieved the children purchase their first coloured badge. Subsequent badges are given free of charge.

· To prevent discouragement, the children will continue from the colour badge that they achieved at the end of last year. 

· When they achieve their Gold star, they will return to the green level, but keep their gold badge, thereby indicating a Gold - Green level, and so on.

Would Parents please note that star badges are exchanged by staff in the classroom and not via the office.

SCHOOL MILK:  Payment for school milk for the Autumn Term is now due.
Could those parents who ordered milk for their child, please send payment to school by this coming Monday 13th September. 
It is with regret that failure to make payment by then will mean your child not having milk until after the October half-term break.

A reminder that the amount due for the autumn term for each child is as follows:

1.  Reception class children - free 

2.  Year 1 and Year 2 children – £12.07
3.  Years 3,4,5 and 6 - £14.20
Children who are entitled to free school meals are also entitled to a free carton of milk.

YEAR 5 SWIMMING LESSONS:  Year 5 will commence their programme of swimming lessons at Eccleshill Pool from next Monday 13th September.  Please see the individual class letter for further details. 

PARKING ON BOOTHROYD DRIVE:  For health and safety reasons, Parents are asked NOT to park their cars in Boothroyd Drive, but to park them safely in Town Lane.  Thank you for your co-operation.  

SCHOOL CROSSING PATROL:  Mrs Begum will be absent from her post on the school crossing this Friday.  Parents are asked to ensure their children are extra vigilant when crossing the very busy Town Lane.
DAILY WORSHIP:  Our Achievement/Celebration Assembly will resume at 9.05 a.m. this Friday 10th September to which all Parents, friends and relatives are welcome to attend.
Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

J.T. Bowers

Head Teacher.
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